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FY2008 ENERGY AND WATER DEVELOPMENT APPROPRIATIONS BILL 
---------------- 
SPEECH OF 

HON. MICHAEL K. SIMPSON 
OF IDAHO 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Tuesday, July 17, 2007 
 
 
MR. SIMPSON: Mr. Chairman, in accordance with 
House earmark reforms, I would like to place into the 
record a listing of the Congressionally-directed 
project in my home state of Idaho that is contained 
within the report to this bill.   
 
The project provides $4 million within the Army 
Corps of Engineers Section 595 program for rural 
water infrastructure upgrades in Idaho communities.  
The funding was authorized in the Water Resources 
Development Act. 
 
This funding is critical to assisting rural Idaho 
communities in upgrading their water and wastewater 
treatment facilities.  In many cases, this funding is 
required to comply with unfunded mandates passed 
down by this Congress and federal agencies.   
 
Perhaps the most striking example of why the federal 
government has a responsibility to assist these 
communities is the burden the EPA’s revised arsenic 
standard is having across America.  In addition, these 
funds help rural communities in Idaho trying to 
attract new businesses and spur economic 
development.  The vital water funding in this bill will 
assist rural communities in job creation and 
affordable housing by offering improved services at 
lower costs than would otherwise be possible. 
 

I’m proud to have obtained this funding for Idaho 
communities and look forward to working with them 
in the future to meet their water resource challenges. 
 
I appreciate the opportunity to provide a list of 
Congressionally-directed projects in my region and an 
explanation of my support for them. 
 
1.) Rural Idaho Environmental Infrastructure, 
$4,000,000  
 
 


